Our project aims to develop a unified perspective on the psycholinguistically preferred means of conveying information about vague quantities.  In our initial meeting, we discussed the precise goals of our project, and the experimental techniques that we would use to achieve these objectives.  Through a series of discussions with other attendees at the workshop on Vague Quantities and Vague Quantifiers (VQ2), we advanced our understanding of the current state of the art in the psychology of number, with particular reference to its interface with language.  In particular, through conversations with Justin Halberda (Johns Hopkins), we developed a fuller appreciation of the relationship between our proposed research project and the ongoing body of research on the approximate number system.  Subsequently we each attended and presented our own work at the VQ2 workshop, and further benefited from the exchange of ideas and information between workshop participants working on quantification from a variety of perspectives (semantics, pragmatics, psychology, philosophy and formal logic). 
As a consequence of these meetings, we have agreed the initial set of experiments to be piloted before our next meeting, and the general structure of the project from an empirical perspective.  Specifically, we propose to begin with tests of memory span as related to the recall of precise and approximate quantities, with the intention of proceeding later to the neurolinguistic investigation of these quantities’ processing correlates.

This research should enable us to contribute to the literature on approximate quantities by showing directly whether the use of such expressions is favoured by comparison with precise expressions.  Such a finding would underpin existing accounts, e.g. in Relevance Theory, that aim to explain the distribution of approximate expressions in natural language by appeal to their perceived cognitive advantages.
